
Rental Improvement Loan Program 
Purpose 
Currently approximately 13% of the city’s single-family houses are rentals.  Many 
are neglected and others have been cited for code-violations.  The purpose of 
the Rental Improvement Loan Program is to provide low-interest loans to rental 
property owners in the City of Northglenn so they can improve their properties 
and in turn maintain the value and appearance of the neighborhood. 
 
Description  
The Rental Improvement Loan Program is a pilot program that started 
approximately 6 months ago.  It is a cooperative effort of Adams County Office of 
Community Development (OCD) and 1stBank of Adams County.  It is designed to 
assist rental property owners in improving their properties. The areas that can be 
served with this money are areas that meet CDBG income levels (80% or less of 
the AMI).  It provides low interest rate loans for improvements to a variety of 
rental properties, including single family detached homes, duplexes, 
condominiums, townhomes and multi-family properties. 
 
The program was originally targeted for three areas in unincorporated Adams 
County.  1stBank and OCD sent out 492 mailers to addresses in those areas and 
received 12 requests back for more information.  However, there have been no 
applications submitted and no loan originations to date.  Both the bank and the 
County are disappointed at the lack of interest for this program.  1stBank and 
OCD have contracted for this program through 2008 for up to $3 million each 
year.  
 
Inquiries have been made to OCD to see if they would expand the program into 
areas other than unincorporated parts of the County.  OCD staff welcomed our 
interest.  They want some success stories.  OCD has met since then with     
1stBank and received their approval to expand the program into the City of 
Northglenn.  Northglenn is a perfect fit for the program because of our “Clean 
Sweep” program, multiple CDGB eligible areas and because of our large number 
of single-family rentals.  There are also several multi-family rental communities in 
Northglenn that need some upgrading and could benefit from this program. 
 
Our only responsibility will be to provide program information to the rental 
property owners, and our only expense will be for mailing program information to 
the rental property owners.  All questions, applications and submittals are 
handled at the OCD office.   
 
Although all permits will need to be pulled and city code will be required to be 
met, staff has discussed the idea of waiving the permit fees. Fee waivers might 
provide more interest and motivation for participation in the program.  This is 
something that Council might want to consider for approval.   
 
Several cities currently have similar programs in place (e.g. Arvada, Denver).     








